Cornwall Councillor report Mevagissey Parish December 2018
I have reported a number of defective street lights on School Hill
Higher Well Park, and part of Church Lane and Church Street have been resurfaced by Cormac
There was a landslide on the road down to Portmellon Cove which I reported  - as of writing this the road is closed with the land-owner working with Highways to clear and reopen for 20 December.
I will have had three planning applications go to committee on 20 December – the results of which should be known by the time this meeting takes place.
I have attended a number of festive events and services in the village and would like to thank all of those who took time to organise them.
Myself and members of the Community Action Group, including Cllr Blackmore painted Catchpole’s Shelter on Battery Park at the end of November – thanks to all who came out on a wild and windy day – it looks much better now. 
I continue to negotiate with Cornwall Council on the devolution of their shed at Trewinney to the Feast Committee.
Ditto with the change of maintenance regime on Battery Terrace Garden.
The results of the Electoral Commission’s Boundary Review are now in. When the time comes, I will be seeking re-election for the Mevagissey and St Austell Bay Division.
I would like to thank the Parish Councillors and Clerk for all their hard work over the year and wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year.
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